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Dear Parent/Carer,  

Having consulted with the families of pupils õ who se sons were due to be in 

Residential, here at Brantridge from September 2018 onwards, a decision 

has been taken to close that aspect  of the school.  

We recognise that this will come as a surprise to some of you and we  are 

keen to share the reasons  with you.  

From September 2018, we were due to have only two pupils living in our 

Residential prov ision. Having such small number  makes it extremely difficult 

to provide the rich variety of experiences and activities that makes 

Residential such a positive experience in the life of a young person.  

So many of the activities that pupils have benefitted from in Residential 

provision, b oth at Brantridge and across the country, has had a group 

focus, where pupils working together , have achieved various goals. 

Whether that is a team game such as football or trips out to  go bowling for 

example, it is generally,  a  far more positive experienc e when there is a 

larger group. So much of that positivity is  very difficult to replicate with only 

two pupils.  

This situation is not unique to Brantridge but is reflective of a national 

picture. It seems that fewer and fewer pupils in some areas are bein g 

funded by Local Authorities to access Residential provision. Some months 

ago, Rob Chowns (Interim Head of Care) and I visited a Residential 

provision graded as ôOutstandingõ by Ofsted and they told a similar story of 

dwindling numbers due to a lack of re ferrals. 

 

Obviously,  we are disapp ointed with this development ð Residential 

provision has be en integral to Brantridge  for many years. However,  for the 

reasons noted above as well as the financial impossibilities of balancing 

the books with such small numb ers, the decision in many ways was made 

for us. 

 

Yours sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

Principal  

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 22nd  June  2018 
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Neptune : In English, we have been looking at arguments. We have looked 

at for and against arguments for Zoos. Next week we will be writing our 

own arguments. In maths,  we have been solving problems involving 3d 

shapes. In Topic,  we have planned our own trips around the world based 

on Jules Verneõs around the world in 80 days. In Computing we 

continued animating our around the world in 80 days story. In art,  we 

des igned our own submarines and justified our drawings.  

 

Mars:   

Mars class have worked hard to up level  our writing skills this week and we 

have spent a lot of time editing and peer assessing our written work.  

We have been writing exiting  place settings where we have been using 

all of our sense to paint a picture with words.  

In maths we have been learning about coordinates and have been 

translating shapes  - we even got  to play battleships and do a treasure 

hunt!  

We enjoyed gymnastics again  and will hopefully be achieving our 

badges at the end of term  

 

Titan:  

Titan have had a great week embedding their understanding of 

fractions and applying the skills learnt to real life problems. Titan have 

been reading Georgeõs Marvellous Medicine. The boys have tried to 

adopt some of Roald Dahlõs literary devices; such as, rhyming, 

onomatopoeia, alliteration and similes. The boys have created the 

own medicine labels for their own medicines. In Science, Titan were 

considering materials that would dissolve,  melt and float if they were 

put into a medicine.  
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Saturn:  

Another very good week in Saturn where the boys have enjoyed learning about 

measurements in maths and light in Science. The boys have experimenting measuring 

using different measuring tools, and it was very pleasing to see how much progress 

some of the boy s have made in this area. In Science, the boys have had to work in 

pairs to experiment with light and find what materials let the light through and what 

materials block the light. We have also looked at how the Earth moves around the sun 

and how nights and  days occur. The boys loved our improvised (a torch, a basketball 

and another object) solar system.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jupiter:   Another wonderfully positive week this week.  The boys have sored through their 

learning, demonstrating a good understanding of right angles, types of geometric 

shapes and rotations of them.  We have continued to develop our sentence structures, 

characters and settings within our narratives and I look forward to reading the final 

products next week.  We explored ho w to use maps to find our way about and how to 

spot and use features within them to check our accuracy. In science, we investigated 

the impact human beings have had on our planet and the boys reflected upon the 

changes we have made to nature. Alfie reflect ed upon our progress as the dominant 

species with the following profound and stark observation ; FOR ANIMALS, HUMANS ARE 

LIKE A BIG WAVE OF LAVA FLOWING OVER THEIR ENVIRONMENT.   

 

 

 

 

Mercury :  This week Mercury have been listening to the Witches by Roald Dahl as part of 

their topic and answering questions. They have b een working on writing their gr aphemes 

correctly and learning a bout key characters in the War of the Roses. In Geography,  they 

have been learning about the things that aff ect international development. In History, 

they have been looking at heroes and villains in The War of The Roses. In Science,  we   

have been learning about the se asons and the causes of longer a nd shorter days. In RE 

they have been continuing learning about  religious journeys this time looking at the Hajj.  

They've also had another successful trip swimming working on their breaststroke . 
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Residential News  

This week the boyõs in residential have enjoyed playing on the bikes, going shopping and a trip 

out to the cinema to see Oceans 8. Sonny again enjoyed his weekly trip to the Base and Jack 

loved going to Tilgate Golfing R ange where he hit a bucket of 50 bal ls. He then had a go on the 

putting green and a play in the park before returning to school.  

 

Resdiential Student of the Week - Jack  

  

Brantridge Weekly - Roll Of Honour ! 
TOP OF THE LEAGUE 

 

1st Felix ð 476 points  

 2nd  Danny ð 471 points  

3rd Tyler B ð 467 points  

 

TITAN MARS 

King of the Golds  Jayden  King of the Golds  Alfie  

Star of the Week  Isaac  Star of the Week  Matthew  

SATURN   MERCURY 

King of the Golds  Felix King of the Golds  Tyler B 

Star of the Week   Star of the Week  Kyle 

JUPITER NEPTUNE 

King of the Golds  Jack  King of the Golds   

Star of the Week  Alfie P Star of the Week   

Resident of the Week  Jack  Forest School Award  Tyler B 
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Therapies:  
The whole school has been targeting ôA Joke too far?õ this week  in our Social 

Communication Programme.  

 

This target is to help to recognise when a Joke has been taken too far and 

may have upset someone.  

Our role as adults is to help the children to know when a joke has been 

taken too far and things that have been said or done that may hurt 

somebody. We need to help the children understand that it is ok to have 

a laugh/ôbanterõ with people but to understand when it has gone too far 

that we need to stop.  

 

 

 

 
  

Next week the Social Communication Programme will be focusing on ôFine to Finishõ. 

This helps children to understand when it is ok to finish a conversation or task.  
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Pond dipping this week at Forest Schooléexploring the fringes of the water 

having made our own nets attached to wood that we foraged from the 

foresté   

 

 
 

 

The six Samurai ready for actioné 

 

 

In addition,  really enjoying the 

dayé 
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Danny S was the creature finder of 

the week againéan uncanny 

knack of finding the best creatures 

wherever he iséthis week a newt 

(which was quickly returned to the 

water) and a scary looking Alder Fly 

larva.  

 
 

 

Saplings were cut and trimmed of 

brancheséand plastic tea strainers 

were taped to the end to make a 

dipping net.  Ingenious!  

 

 

 
 

 

 
Then the exploration beganéan 

intensive check of the contents of the 

net!  
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We did have a backup  neté 

 

 


